Report – proposed clearance of undergrowth between trees along the boundary between Library Walk and the DCC Library premises. 

I met with Steve Mills to go through what is required re the bit between the library and the pharmacy... he will be removing the fence and some of the undergrowth/shubbery between the first big oak and the noticeboard, as previously approved by Full Council. 

Steve reckons the rest of the shrubs, etc from the first oak to Anncott Close is too much for him, and indeed this includes a bank, which provides a fairly large drop in level - this is the remain of an old field boundary... It is proposed that we tidy up this part and retain the 'field hedge' by taking out and trimming back everything between the oaks, and layering what's left into a field hedge that will be easier to maintain, as well as making this whole area look good again...

I requested a quote for this work from WT Doe, a local firm. I met them there week commencing 4th December to run through ideas. They subsequently responded with a quote of £1320 (inc VAT) for the removal of everything from the big oak back to Ancott Close. I have clarified also includes grading the resulting gentle slope and sowing with seed where required.

This will complete the opening up of the area between the library and the pharmacy

Rob Carswell

[the above has been prepared on Cllr Carswell’s behalf by the Parish Clerk by paraphrasing / editing emails sent to members by Cllr Carswell w/c 12th December 2017] 

